## Dear Parents.

Cayman International School Athletic Department is excited to begin our Middle School Basketball season in earnest. We were recently informed that the Boys and Girls KPMG U14 Basketball Leagues will begin the week of January 21st, 2019. Because of the short turnaround for these competitions, we will need to act quickly to ensure that our teams are ready to begin. Below are some very important notes for those interested in participating in this opportunity:

- All middle school students born in 2005 or later are eligible for this competition.
- There will be a mandatory team meeting for all interested students on Monday,
   January 14th in the ARC at 3:20 pm. Please contact me directly if your child is interested and committed to playing but cannot make this meeting.
- We will distribute important information at this meeting and via email afterward.
- Please note that, because of the secondary exam schedule, the remainder of the week
  of January 14th will be optional and no players will be penalized due to non-attendance
  during exam week.

## U14 Boys

- Coaches: Brandon Dale and Jeff Szeryk
- Game Days: Wednesdays; You must be able to commit to all Mondays if you would like to play on this team.
- Practice Days: Mondays and Thursdays; Again, you must commit to all practices in order to be considered for the match-day squad. There is the possibility that practice days may shift.
- Additional Information: There will be no cuts but, depending on the number of boys who come out, we may need to make weekly game-day roster selections.
   We will travel with no more than 10 players for games.

## U14 Girls

- Coaches: Erika McDonald and Greg Bateson
- Game Days: Mondays; You must be able to commit to all Wednesdays if you would like to play on this team.
- Practice Days: Wednesdays with optional Thursday session; You must be able to commit to all Monday practices in order to be considered for the match-day squad. There is the possibility that practice days may shift.

Please note that we will communicate with interested families directly after the mandatory team meeting on January 14th. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any further questions. Many thanks for your continued support of CIS and our growing athletics programming.

Warm Regards, Colin Crumpton